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ñGratitude turns  

anything into 

enough, puts past 

to rest, brings    

tranquility to our 

hopes of  tomorrow, 

and blesses today 

with harmony and 

bliss.ò 

- Joseph Rain 
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Advantages of a Newsletter  
The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted 

audience. Newsletters can be a great way to market your product or service, and 

also create credibility and build awareness for you and the services you provide. 

Use positive customer pull-quotes as eye-catching but subtle marketing.   

Tips for Producing a Newsletter 
Every time you produce your newsletter, ask yourself: 

Q: Who are our readers?  

A: Existing customers and potential customers, 

Q: What will our readers want to know about our business?  

A: Timely, helpful, problem solving information. 

Add Value to Your Newsletter 
Keep your content as current as possible. If you publish a monthly letter, ensure 

you include content from only the last month. Also, use photographs and other 

visuals to add interest and enable the reader to scan quickly for information.   
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Here we are, coming to the end 
of this shared journey of faith that 

has lasted 12 years in this good and sacred place.  I am reminded of these words that 
Paul used to describe how he felt about the people of the church in Philippi, people he 
loved with all his heart: 
 
I thank my God every time I remember you, constantly praying with joy in every one of 
my prayers for all of you, because of your sharing in the gospel from the first day until 
now. I am confident of this, that the one who began a good work among you will bring it 
to completion by the day of Jesus Christ. 
 

And that is the passage that comes to my mind as I think about our Genesis family of faith, focusing on the 
words: Thank God for all of you!  Itôs been a great privilege to have seen the grace of God, time and time again, 
in your lives, and I thank you for that.  Godôs love has been at work in, among, and through us here at Genesis: 
serving our neighbors, consoling and healing hearts, forgiving each other, encouraging souls, and changing the 
world in ways great and small.  And God is definitely not finished yet.  The one who has begun a good work 
among you will bring it to completion.   
 
In so many ways, Genesis is still a very new churchðñ36 is the new 21.ò  Alright, maybe that saying doesnôt 
work with churches.  But there can be no doubt that Godôs love will continue to be seen, heard, and  
experienced in and outside these walls, through the lives of the Genesis community of faith.  
 
Like the Hebrews when they left Egypt, we are in a time of Exodus, all of us. In less than a month, I will   
officially move offices to First UMC Mansfield. Unlike the Hebrews, I hope and pray it doesnôt take me forty 
years to get there or unpack! For those of you who have seen my office, there may be some doubtséI hold fast 
to the affirmation found in the book of Joshua that God is with us wherever we go.   And God is here, too. God 
always has been here. God has been the one leading us through the years, and God will lead Genesis through 
the next chapters. I have every confidence that Genesis United Methodist Church is heading into a fabulous 
future, for God is in this place. Have no doubt about that ï God is in this place.   
 
I cannot imagine working with a more amazing staff than the one that I have worked with here.  I give thanks for 
the ways they have lifted me up and carried me, the ways they have lifted all of us to a place of greater  
faithfulness and discipleship.  Please remind them how thankful you are for their gifts and graces. 
 
Soon, Genesis will be welcoming a new Senior Pastor, Allyson Paxton.  Allyson and I spent a couple of years 
together as part of a Texas Methodist Foundation Leadership Development Group and I have served with her 
on the Conference Board of Ordained Ministry.  Allyson is GOOD PEOPLE and I am excited by what I know 
she will be bringing to Genesis. The best gift I can give to her as she begins her ministry here is you; what a 
caring congregation you have been for me and my family, and for the community in which we live!  I know this 
will continue for her as she begins to share in ministry at Genesis. 
      
This would not be a Conner Pastor column without a plea for money.  We have run very short as May finished 
and June began.  This is a church that does not take the summer off.  There are important ministries (several 
that are only in the summer) that need to be supported through our faithful stewardship.  During the summer 
months we will be hosting mission teams and sending out our own, hosting Justice for Our Neighbors clinics, 
sponsoring Room In the Inn, offering a Vacation Bible School for our faith community and neighbors, preparing 
1,000 Snack Snacks for the United Community Centers, worshiping, studying, praying, singing, praising,  
fellowshipping together, and that is just a partial list of what is on the horizon.  Please help make these  
ministries possible with your gifts. 
      
The final words I share in this column were also at the beginning.  I thank God for all of you.  I have been 
blessed to be part of your lives.  Thank you for all the ways you have shared Godôs love and your love with me 
and my family. I love you all and will continue to keep you in my thoughts and prayers.      

Connerõs Corner 



 

This summerôs challenge for all of us at Genesis is to look deeply at what is ñenoughò in our lives.  I  

realize that most days I start out in scarcity before my feet hit the floor ï ñI didnôt get enough sleep.ò 

Which then becomes, ñI donôt have enough time to get everything ready before we walk out the door.ò  

 

I visit people in their homes and admire their beautiful homes, and wonder if maybe I should get some 

new carpets.  It goes on and on.  I know that gratitude is a key to making what I have enough. On a good 

day, I pay attention to my many blessings. Something as simple as washing my dishes can amaze me. 

How did I get so lucky to have hot and cold drinking water coming out of faucets in my nice, safe home? I am blessed beyond 

measure. On a bad day, I can become preoccupied with wanting stuff to satisfy an itch of some sort. Vague dissatisfaction starts 

to gnaw at me.  I get fooled into thinking that some THING will make me happy, or make me feel like Iôm more in control.  

Unfortunately, that trick never works.  

 

This summer our task is to turn our attention again and again, on good days and bad days, to the wonder of what we have.  

Sipping a strong cup of hot coffee, listening to my girls play, reading a great book, all of these simple pleasures can only bring me 

joy if I stop and pay attention. Our cat, Talbot, likes to stretch out on his back with his paws over his head. Just the sight of him 

like that can make me laugh if I slow down enough to notice.  

 

Slow down. Pay attention. Practice gratitude. Thatôs our summer plan, because itôs by doing these things that we begin to deeply 

experience that what we have is ENOUGH. Itôs in those expansive moments of paying attention that we can feel Godôs presence 

and great love. Hungering for a new TV is not going to get us closer to God, it just isnôt. Loving our people ï thatôs a path to God. 

Slowing down into this moment, with the blessings of this moment ï thatôs a doorway into grace.   Letôs practice together and 

make this summer a time for growing closer to God than ever.   With God in our lives, we have enough.    

 

This summer our emphasis on ñenoughò fits in perfectly with the Blue Zones.  One of the 9 key principles is ñthe 80% ruleò which 

directs us to eat mindfully and stop when we are 80% full.   Not everyone is challenged by food, but many people find it hard to 

determine when weôve had enough food.  We eat the movie popcorn out of a bucket until it is all gone, without paying attention 

to whether we are already full. We eat to calm anxiety, or when we are sad. We eat everything served to us because we learned 

as kids that we had a duty to clean our plates; or we learned that eating everything was the only way to get dessert.  Americans 

struggle with food, and unlike most of the world, our struggle isnôt to get enough to avoid hunger. Our struggle is eating  

responsibly and healthfully when we have endless options.  We have trouble knowing when to stop eating.  

 

One of the Blue Zones is on the island of Okinawa. They have a Japanese approach to food called ñhara hachi buò.  It means 

ñeat until your belly is 8 out of 10 parts full.ò They have a proverb to go along with this that states, ñeight parts of a full stomach 

sustain the man; the other two parts sustain the doctor.ò   The challenge is that most of us have eaten past capacity so many 

times that we have lost contact with what it feels to be satisfied. We donôt listen to our bodies very well. We know empty belly 

and we know stuffed belly.  Experts say that to learn to stop at 80% full requires retraining our awareness.  Suggestions include 

serving yourself only half of what you would normally eat, and then stopping there to check in on how you feel. If you need 

more, you can always serve yourself a bit more. As is so often the case with practices that require awareness, it is important for 

us to slow down as we eat. Weight Watchers encourages its members to put their fork down between bites, and to avoid   

watching TV while eating because we can become mindless eaters.  Mindless eating leads to overeating.  

 

This summer, tune in to your body and its actual needs. Would a single bite of a brownie be as satisfying as the whole piece? 

Can you stop eating, even if it tastes delicious, when you feel satisfied?   Let us know how you are doing with hari hachi bu and 

learning about how much food is enough for you. Your incentive is a higher quality life in your later years!  

The Blue Zones are 5 areas in the world where people live into their 100s with high quality of life. 

Researchers have identified key factors that anyone can adopt to help us to add quality and years 

to our lives. These include belonging to a community of faith, surrounding yourself with people 

who are positive and support you, learning to let go of stress, moving naturally, eating more fruits 

and vegetables, and living with a sense of purpose. As Genesis works toward certification as a 

Blue Zones faith community, we will highlight Blue Zones strategies for you to consider             



Welcome Allyson Paxton  
 
We are excited to welcome Rev. Allyson Paxton to Genesis on July 3rd! Please plan 
to attend worship to show her our famous Genesis warm hospitality.  Allyson comes 
to us with over 25 years in the pastorate, having served at First Midlothian, FUMC 
Colleyville, Meadowbrook UMC, FUMC Arlington, and FUMC Red Oak. She is 
known for her great storytelling, her humor and her down to earth personality, as 
well as her deep faith in Jesus Christ.   
 
Allyson grew up in the Dallas area, attending a Disciples of Christ church.  She  
received Bachelorôs and Masterôs degrees in Education from TCU and a Master of 
Divinity degree from Perkins Seminary at SMU.  She brings to the ministry a  
professional background in education and business. 
 
Allyson also comes to us with a passion for the Emmaus movement, and the  
transformational faith development that people experience during a Walk to  
Emmaus experience.   
 

She and her husband, Joe, have lived in Fort Worth, San Francisco, Kansas City, and Charleston, S.C. It was in 
South Carolina that they became a part of the United Methodist Church. The churchôs deep commitment to óact 
justly, love mercy, and walk humbly with your Godô spoke to their hearts and called them to an amazing journey 
of faith as leaders in the church.  They bring with them a wide range of life experience and a deep love for the 
United Methodist Church. They have two grown children, Jennifer and Jason, and two beautiful grandchildren. 
 
ñI am passionate about helping people understand Godôs extraordinary love and constant presence in their 
lives.  It is an honor to teach and preach, to lead and love the members and guests of this church, and to open 
that love to those in the community around us.  I thank God every day for the calling that has been placed on my 
heart and the passion to answer that call as a pastor in the United Methodist Church.ò 
Come join us on July 3rd as we welcome her as the new senior pastor at Genesis!  

Confirmation Class of 2016  

Daniel Amaya, Ryan Fisk, Andrew Branch, 

Makenzie Herr, Logan Smith, and  

Garrett Zartman 

May Connect Group  

Sharon Bradley, Aaron, Azure, Ella, & Maddie Spanier, 

Larry, Vivian, & Violet Day, Manuel, Jennifer, Madelyn, & 

Melanie  Longoria, Heather, Josh, & Ashleigh Resch 


